
         Wednesday 20th March  2024 

Respect                       Teamwork                           Empathy                          Self-Belief                       Honesty 

Dear Families 
 

We had a fabulous ending to last week, with all of our children and staff decked out in red to support Red 
Nose Day.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The eagerly anticipated Poetry Slam event was a resounding success. The children really enjoyed  
rehearsing and performing their poems to their classmates and to the school, in assemblies. The rehearsals all 
paid off and the performance of each and everyone of the children was very special. Their parents and  
families had a very memorable evening.  A special thanks to Mrs Coles for organising the event and to all the 
staff who helped with the preparations and clearing away.   
 
Acts of Kindness 
*Sophie 1A for helping another pupil who was having a tricky day.  
*Mrs Zavar and Mrs Clarke would like to say that Caleb in 4W is so polite. “Every morning he says good 
morning and asks us how we are. He then says have a nice day. What lovely manners he has.“  
*The Breakfast Club children have been exceptional again this week.  They would like to give a special  
mention to : Isaac, Isobelle, Justine, Jack, Poppy, Bonnie, Mia, Lucy, Lola, Mia 
 

School Discos 
A quick reminder that this Friday 22nd March is the date of the SCHOOL DISCOS: 
 
Foundation Stage, Year 1 & Year 2 pupils: 3.30-4.15pm - Please send your  child’s disco clothes into 
school in a named bag on the morning of the disco day.  They will be given time to change before their disco 
starts.  They will place their uniform in this named bag, to come home with them after the disco.  Please  
collect your child on time after the disco to give staff and parents enough time to set up for the next 
disco.   
 
Year 3 & Year 4 Pupils:  4.30-5.30pm - These pupils will go home at normal time - 3.20pm and can  
return to school at 4.25pm.  Please collect your child on time after the disco to give staff and parents enough 
time to set up for the next disco.   
 
Year 5 & Year 6 Pupils: 5.45-6.45pm - These pupils will go home at normal time - 3.20pm and can  
return to school at 5.40pm.  Please collect your child on time after the disco to ensure staff and parents are 
able to clear up before the school is shut at 7pm.   
 
Thank you in advance to all the staff and parents who have volunteered to help  
with this event. We have already sold 300 tickets, please contact the school  
office if you would like to buy a ticket before Friday.   
 
Mrs Skinner and the Brunswick House Team 



Attendance 
Congratulations again to Hever Class children, who are our 
KS2 attendance winners this week with 98.60%!   
Allington class children are our  KS1 winners with  
97% - fabulous! 
Congratulations to the children and their families. 
 
                                                         
 

 

SPRING TERM 
Term 4 
March 2024 

21st: 3T Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

22nd: FOBHS Spring Disco for the children 

24th-25th: Holi Celebration 

26th:  FOBHS Colourful Day for Holi 

28th:  Last day of Term 4 
 

SPRING BREAK - 29th March -12th April:   
 

31st:  Easter Sunday 

 

SUMMER TERM 

Term 5 
April 2024 
9th-10th:  Eid 
15th:  1st Day of Term 5 
17th:  FOBHS - All Parents are welcome - 9.15am (this session will be 
devoted to planning the quiz night and sponsored run events in May). 

25th:  1W Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

May 2024  

6th:  Bank Holiday—School is closed to pupils 

7th:  Bikeability for year 5 pupils 

13th-16th:  SATS Week for Year 6 pupils 

17th: FOBHS Family Quiz Night 

20th:  FOBHS Sponsored Run 

22nd:  KS1 Sports Morning & Family Picnic - 9.30am start 

           FS Sports Afternoon & Family Picnic - 2.00pm start 

23rd:  KS2 Sports Morning & Family Picnic - 9.30am start 

24th:   Class Photos 

          Last day of Term 5 

27th-31st:  MAY HALF TERM 
  
  

Term 6 
June 2024 
3rd: 1st day of Term 6 

6th:  2U Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

13th:  Scotney Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

13th-14th: Bushcraft - Overnight Trip - Year 4 Pupils 

19th:  Musical Theatre - The Wizard of Oz - 6pm 

20th:  Arundel Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

20th:  Musical Theatre - The Wizard of Oz - 6pm 

21st:  Inset Day – No children in school 

24th:  Bikeability for year 6 pupils 

27th:  Leeds Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

28th:  FOBHS Summer Fair 3.30pm– 5.30pm 

July 2024 

12th:  FOBHS Prom for Year 6 - 6.30pm - 8.00pm 

17th:  Transition Day for Pupils - (Year Groups FS - Year 5 only) 

           Open Evening for Parents (Meet the new teacher—Year FS—5 only) 

18th:  Transition Day for pupils - (Year Groups FS - Year 5 only) 

          Year 6 Leavers Performance - Time/s TBC 

19th:  Year 6 Leavers Performance—Time/s TBC 

23rd:  Year 6 Graduation Ceremony (Parents invited) 

            Last day of Term 6 

24th July-1st September—SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

Keeping in Touch    

Miss Full agar  Lead DSL deputy@brunswick -
house.kent.sch.uk  

Mrs Kitchen/Miss Mace - KS1 Phase Leaders 

(Yrs. 1 & 2) KS1leader@brunswick -house.kent.sch.uk 

Mr Fenniche – LKS2 Phase Leader (Yrs. 3 & 4) DSL 

lks2leader@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk  

Miss Zigler—FS Phase Leader (Reception Classes) 
DSL fsleader@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

Mr Hutchins - UKS2 Phase Leader (Yrs. 5 & 6) 

Uks2leader@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

Mrs Martin—(Family Liaison Officer) DSL 

flo@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

(Tuesdays and Wednesdays only) 

Head teacher – Mrs Skinner  DSL 

headteacher@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

Mrs Pickard (was Steward) DSL 

inclusion@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

DSL = Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 Class Attendance  

1st Hever 98.60% 

2nd Bodiam 98.00% 

3rd Dover 97.70% 

4th Deal 97.00% 

5th Allington 97.00% 

6th  Rochester 95.80% 

7th Arundel 95.50% 

8th Tonbridge 95.00% 

9th Upnor 95.00% 

10th Windsor 95.00% 

11th Lullingstone 94.70% 

12th Walmer 92.70% 

13th Scotney 89.30% 

14th Leeds 88.70% 


